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Subject:   
No Parking Any Time on the north side of W. College Avenue from N. East Avenue to N. Barstow Street. 
 
 
Details:  
This item was referred by Public Works and endorsed by Ald. Helgestad.  City Garage has issues with parked 
cars on the north side of W. College Avenue during snow removal.  The request is to remove the existing 2-hour 
parking zone and install No Parking Any Time.  Ald. Helgestad contacted Carroll University if they had any 
objections in removing the parking zone. Carroll University had no objections to removing the parking zone.  This 
item approves a No Parking Any Time in this location where parking was removed.   
 
The Building and Grounds Committee discussed the item and motioned for approval. 
The vote to approve was 3 Aye, 2 Nay.  This item will appear under the Building and Grounds Report at the 
February 5, 2019, Council meeting for approval by the Council. 
 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
None considered. 
 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The cost to this signing will be around $150 and covered by the 2019 B&G Sign Budget (3310.54140). 
 

 
Executive Action: 
The Department of Public Works recommends approval of this item. 
 

 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Building and Grounds Committee approved this item at their January 14, 2019, meeting.  Vote was not 
unanimous.  This item will appear under the Building and Grounds Report for the February 5, 2019, Council 
meeting. 
 

 


